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difference she has made throughout St. Jo-
seph and across all of Missouri through her 
selfless volunteerism is immeasurable. 
Through Carol’s tireless efforts she has be-
come a living, breathing ideal of what we 
should all strive to be and reaffirms that volun-
teering can make a difference in the commu-
nities in which we live. 

Madam Speaker, I proudly ask you to join 
me in recognizing Carol Meyers for her life-
time of accomplishments serving St. Joseph, 
the state of Missouri and the Sixth Congres-
sional District. I am honored to represent her 
in the United States Congress. 

f 

HONORING THE 75TH ANNIVER-
SARY OF THE SACRIFICES OF 
PFC CHARLES N. DEGLOPPER 

HON. BRIAN HIGGINS 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, June 24, 2019 

Mr. HIGGINS of New York. Madam Speak-
er, I rise today to honor the 75th Anniversary 
of the valiant heroism and sacrifice of Private 
First-Class Charles Neilans DeGlopper during 
World War II. 

Charles N. DeGlopper was born in Grand 
Island, New York on November 30, 1921. He 
entered the United States Army in 1942, serv-
ing in deployments to North Africa, Sicily, Italy 
and France. 

With his C Company 1st Battalion under at-
tack, Private First Class DeGlopper volun-
teered to distract enemy troops so the C Com-
pany could establish the first Allied bridgehead 
across the Mederet River at La Fiere, France. 
He continued to fight in full view of the Ger-
man troops to defend his comrades, despite 
being wounded several times. PFC 
DeGlopper’s gallant and self-sacrificing actions 
were an integral part of an important tactical 
victory during the Battle of Normandy. 

Private First Class DeGlopper was killed in 
action on June 9th, 1944 at just 22 years of 
age. In 1946 he was posthumously awarded 
the Medal of Honor for heroically sacrificing 
his life during the infamous Battle of Nor-
mandy. The official citation recognizes PFC 
DeGlopper’s ‘‘gallant sacrifice and unflinching 
heroism while facing unsurmountable odds.’’ 

The Medal of Honor is the highest award for 
valor in action against enemy forces presented 
to United States military personnel. PFC 
DeGlopper was the only soldier from the 325th 
Glider Infantry Regiment and the only member 
of the 82nd Airborne Division of the U.S. Army 
in the Normandy Campaign to be awarded the 
Medal of Honor. For his service, he was also 
awarded a Purple Heart and a Bronze Star. 

PFC DeGlopper has become the hallmark of 
bravery and sacrifice in the Western New York 
community and beyond. The U.S. Army Re-
serve Center in Tonawada is named in PFC 
DeGlopper’s honor and the Charles N. 
DeGlopper Memorial Veterans of Foreign 
Wars Post No. 9249 in Grand Island honors 
the service of DeGlopper through its work sup-
porting today’s veterans. 

Madam Speaker, I proudly recognize a 
hometown hero and true patriot, Private First 
Class Charles DeGlopper. We, as a grateful 
nation, are forever indebted for his valiant 
service and incredible bravery 75 years ago. 

COMMERCE, JUSTICE, SCIENCE, 
AND RELATED AGENCIES APPRO-
PRIATIONS ACT, 2020 

SPEECH OF 

HON. LIZZIE FLETCHER 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, June 19, 2019 

The House in Committee of the Whole 
House on the state of the Union had under 
consideration the bill (H.R. 3055) making ap-
propriations for the Departments of Com-
merce and Justice, Science, and Related 
Agencies for the fiscal year ending Sep-
tember 30, 2020, and for other purposes: 

Mrs. FLETCHER. Madam Chair, I urge sup-
port of my amendment to H.R. 3055 that 
would require the Administrator of the National 
Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration, or 
NOAA, to contract with the National Acad-
emies of Sciences, Engineering and Medicine 
to undertake an inaugural decadal study of the 
terrestrial U.S. weather enterprise. This 
amendment would require the study be com-
pleted no later than December 15, 2020. 

The landscape of weather prediction and 
forecasting in the U.S. has changed in the last 
decade due to the tremendous growth of the 
enterprise, which is made up of public, private, 
and academic sectors. Despite new innova-
tions and technologies that have been devel-
oped, the U.S. currently finds itself trailing 
other countries in weather modeling and fore-
casting capabilities when it was once the glob-
al leader. 

We are at a crucial juncture, and it is impor-
tant to understand what the current challenges 
the U.S. weather enterprise faces so that we 
can improve U.S. weather modeling and fore-
casting capabilities and help the U.S. regain 
international leadership in this field. Although 
these sectors operate in complementary roles 
to provide accurate and timely weather fore-
casts to the American public to protect life and 
property, their individual goals don’t always 
align in a way that provides the largest pos-
sible benefit to society. 

A decadal survey would provide an oppor-
tunity to define a unified vision and long-term 
goals for the private, academic, and govern-
ment sectors of the weather enterprise. This 
survey would include a current assessment of 
all sectors of the weather enterprise, and also 
look back over the last five years to under-
stand how it has performed. Policymakers 
would be able to use the decadal survey to 
prioritize and guide future investments for the 
next decade in science, weather modeling, 
forecasting, data assimilation, and observation 
technologies. 

I urge my colleagues to support this amend-
ment. 
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COMMERCE, JUSTICE, SCIENCE, 
AND RELATED AGENCIES APPRO-
PRIATIONS ACT, 2020 

SPEECH OF 

HON. C.A. DUTCH RUPPERSBERGER 
OF MARYLAND 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, June 19, 2019 

Mr. RUPPERSBERGER. Madam Chair, I 
support the need to increase federal invest-

ment in quantum information science at the 
National Science Foundation (NSF). 

Within the Research and Related Activities 
account at NSF, I strongly support an increase 
of $135 million above the fiscal year 2019 
level for Quantum Information Science, as au-
thorized in the National Quantum Initiative Act. 

This emerging field of science promises to 
yield revolutionary new approaches to com-
puting, sensing and communication. NSF 
should remain committed to developing and 
supporting systems that facilitate tremendous 
leaps in computational simulation, including ar-
tificial intelligence, storage, quantum com-
puting, and data analyses that enable a broad 
range of scientific research. In following the in-
tent of the National Quantum Initiative Act, I 
would hope the NSF would dedicate no less 
than $85 million for Principal Investigator-led 
Quantum Research and $50 million for five 
NSF National Quantum Initiative Centers at 
$10 million per center. 

Quantum Information Science is critical to 
our nation’s economy and national security. 
With increased federal investment, we can ac-
celerate the development of real-world appli-
cations in areas such as infrastructure, climate 
change, cybersecurity, medicine, communica-
tions, financial services and transportation. 
The country most advanced in quantum 
science and technology will reap huge eco-
nomic gains and enjoy a national security ad-
vantage. The University of Maryland College 
Park, which I proudly attended, is home to a 
thriving, unparalleled quantum hub. With more 
than 175 researchers on-site, connections to 
government and industry laboratories, and a 
vast global research network, Maryland sci-
entists are leading the charge toward a quan-
tum future. This funding is critical to the state 
of Maryland, to continued U.S. leadership in 
this important field, and to our future. 

I would hope to work together to discuss a 
path forward to this increased investment in 
Quantum Information Science. 

f 

HONORING LORI BOYER 

HON. SAM GRAVES 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Monday, June 24, 2019 

Mr. GRAVES of Missouri. Madam Speaker, 
I proudly pause to recognize Lori Boyer. Lori 
is a very special woman and leader who is 
being honored with the Emerging Leader 
Award as a part of the St. Joseph YWCA’s 
prestigious Women of Excellence. 

It is easy to see why Lori is receiving this 
award from the YWCA. She is a graduate of 
Leadership Northwest Missouri, a member of 
Missouri Western State University’s ambas-
sadors, and the Northwest Missouri Financial 
Women. She sits on the board of the St. Jo-
seph Symphony Society where she serves on 
the finance committee and still manages to act 
as treasurer for the Helena Elementary School 
PTA, all done while remaining a Vice Presi-
dent and Client Advisor for Commerce Trust 
Company. 

Madam Speaker, I proudly ask you to join 
me in recognizing Lori Boyer for being hon-
ored as the Emerging Leader by the St. Jo-
seph YWCA through serving St. Joseph, the 
state of Missouri and the Sixth Congressional 
District. I am honored to represent her in the 
United States Congress. 
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IN SUPPORT OF H.R. 2740 

HON. C.A. DUTCH RUPPERSBERGER 
OF MARYLAND 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, June 24, 2019 

Mr. RUPPERSBERGER. Madam Speaker, I 
support the need to increase federal invest-
ment for Quantum Information Science at the 
Department of Energy (DOE). 

Within the Science Account, I strongly sup-
port an additional $220 million above the fiscal 
year 2019 level for Quantum Information 
Science, as authorized in the National Quan-
tum Initiative Act. 

This emerging field of science promises to 
yield revolutionary new approaches to com-
puting, sensing, and communication. Accord-
ingly, I believe DOE should dedicate $120 mil-
lion toward activities authorized under section 
401 of the National Quantum Initiative Act and 
$100 million toward National Quantum Infor-
mation Science Research Centers, authorized 
in Section 402 of the National Quantum Initia-
tive Act (five centers funded at $20 million 
each). 

Quantum information science is critical to 
our nation’s economy and national security. 
With increased federal investment, we can ac-
celerate the development of real-world appli-
cations in areas such as infrastructure, climate 
change, cyber security, medicine, communica-
tions, financial services and transportation. 
The country most advanced in quantum 
science and technology will reap huge eco-
nomic gains and enjoy a national security ad-
vantage. The University of Maryland College 
Park, where I proudly attended, is home to a 
thriving, unparalleled quantum hub. With more 
than 175 researchers on-site, connections to 
government and industry laboratories, and a 
vast global research network, Maryland sci-
entists are leading the charge toward a quan-
tum future. This funding is critical to the State 
of Maryland, to continued U.S. leadership in 
this important field, and to our future. 

I would hope to work together to discuss a 
path forward to this increased investment in 
quantum information science. 
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TRIBUTE IN CELEBRATION OF THE 
60TH REUNION OF THE 1959 
CLASS OF BURKE HIGH SCHOOL 

HON. JAMES E. CLYBURN 
OF SOUTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, June 24, 2019 

Mr. CLYBURN. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to honor the 1959 class of Burke High 
School of Charleston, South Carolina as they 
celebrate their 60th class reunion. On June 
29th and 30th, classmates and friends will 
travel to ‘‘the Holy City’’ from all around the 
world to take part in this significant celebra-
tion. 

Burke High School, located on the west side 
of the Charleston peninsula, was the city’s old-
est and largest public high school serving Afri-
can American students prior to the desegrega-
tion of public schools in Charleston. Founded 
in 1894 as the Charleston Industrial Institute, 
the original name and history of the school re-
flect the racial divisions and popular percep-
tions both students and teachers had to over-

come in pursuit of State supported public edu-
cation. 

I personally remember some of these strug-
gles. My wife, Emily and I shared college ex-
periences with many of them and were a part 
of the Charleston community during the 1960s 
and 1970s; she as a librarian at Simonton 
school and Burke and I as a social studies 
and history teacher at Simonton and Charles 
A. Brown High School on the east side of the 
Charleston peninsula. 

During the Civil Rights activities of the 
1960s, many students from Burke became 
local activists in pursuit of social justice in 
Charleston. The class of 1959, along with 
many of their schoolmates, took part in many 
local demonstrations and sit-ins. Many of them 
became active statewide as well. 

The class of 1959 left a lasting impression 
and everlasting legacy on Burke High School 
students and citizens of the city of Charleston. 
They led by precept and example. They also 
gave back to the community by donating col-
lege scholarships to young graduates. Many of 
them are still actively providing leadership in 
communities throughout the country. 

As they gather this year to celebrate their 
60th reunion, I want to commend the class of 
1959 for their continued dedication to their 
alma mater. The shared experiences amongst 
this class have served as an inspiration to 
residents of Charleston, their families, and the 
thousands of Burke students who have fol-
lowed them. Having been a part of some of 
their activities, I know that all of their experi-
ences have not been pleasant, but I think they 
would consider all of them to be blessings and 
they have been blessings to many. 

Madam Speaker, it is my great honor to rep-
resent this fine institution and many of its 
graduates in this august body. I ask you and 
my colleagues to join me in congratulating the 
1959 class of Burke High School on their 60th 
class reunion and wishing them continued 
good health and great prosperity in the days 
ahead. 

f 

DEPARTMENTS OF LABOR, 
HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES, 
AND EDUCATION, AND RELATED 
AGENCIES APPROPRIATIONS 
ACT, 2020 

SPEECH OF 

HON. CHRIS STEWART 
OF UTAH 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, June 18, 2019 

The House in Committee of the Whole 
House on the state of the Union had under 
consideration the bill (H.R. 2740) making ap-
propriations for the Departments of Labor, 
Health and Human Services, and Education, 
and related agencies for the fiscal year end-
ing September 30, 2020, and for other pur-
poses: 

Mr. STEWART. Madam Chair, I rise in sup-
port of my amendment which is being consid-
ered in En Bloc 2. My amendment regards the 
important topic of Military Working Dogs 
(MWD), commonly known War Dogs. 

War Dogs play an important role protecting 
our service men and women in combat and 
non-combat zones all over the world. Speak-
ing on the importance of these working ani-
mals, General David Petraeus said that, ‘‘The 

capability they bring to the fight cannot be rep-
licated by man or machine. By all measures of 
performance, their yield outperforms any asset 
we have in our inventory.’’ 

War dogs are trained to detect bombs—with 
98 percent accuracy, sniff out drugs, track 
people, and provide physical protection when 
necessary. Staff Sgt. Andrew Mier of the DoD 
Military Working Dog Program also said that 
these dogs ‘‘create a strong psychological de-
terrent’’. It’s been shown that these animals 
can inflict fear on enemies in a way that not 
even armed soldiers can. Today, more than 
2,300 War Dogs are deployed on active duty 
and I, for one, am incredibly grateful for their 
service. 

In an effort to honor these heroes, my 
amendment, No. 6 to Division C of H.R. 2740, 
is a good government measure that will en-
sure War Dogs are returned to the United 
States after they complete their service by 
providing $200,000 to the Secretary of De-
fense for travel purposes. 

Previously, if a War Dog retired from service 
in a non-combat zone overseas, the handler 
was given the option to adopt the animal. If 
the handler declined to adopt, these animals 
would be put up for adoption to civilian fami-
lies. If the dog was adopted, however, the new 
owner was required to pay for the dog’s trans-
portation back to the United States. 

Congress attempted to make it easier to get 
these service dogs home by adding verbiage 
to the National Defense Authorization Acts of 
2014, 2016 and 2018, requiring the Depart-
ment of Defense to organize the return of re-
tired and retiring military dogs stateside. 

Despite these requirements, the Department 
of Defense has unfortunately still not adopted 
a formal organizational plan to implement this 
policy. 

My amendment to Division C of H.R. 2740 
restates Congress’s strong opinion that the 
Department of Defense must formalize plans 
across the services to ensure that these dogs 
are able to return stateside after they retire 
from active service. 

These dogs selflessly give everything to 
protect our service men and women. They de-
serve the same devotion from us. I strongly 
believe they should be brought home, so they 
can retire to a loving environment as a reward 
for their hard work and loyalty. They are 
American heroes and should be treated as 
such. 

f 

HONORING LINDA JUDAH 

HON. SAM GRAVES 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, June 24, 2019 

Mr. GRAVES of Missouri. Madam Speaker, 
I proudly pause to recognize Linda Judah. 
Linda is a very special woman and leader who 
is being honored with the Woman of Merit 
Award as a part of the St Joseph YWCA’s 
prestigious Women of Excellence. 

Linda Judah began her career with the So-
cial Welfare Board of Buchanan County as its 
Executive Director in July 2006. She has over 
35 years of experience working with the com-
munity in various leadership and outreach ca-
pacities. Through Linda’s leadership, the So-
cial Welfare Board received recognition as a 
patient-centered medical home through the 
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